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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – May starts up with the all important swim tests at St. Xavier High School’s pool.  The following Wednesday’s we will be discussing canoeing and while we will not cover all the parts of the merit badge, our scouts will be better prepared.  Then we will take off on our annual canoe trip and finish up the month with the usual leadership meetings, Court of Honor and flag placement at the National Cemetery near Cave Hill.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
May 2, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting/ Swim Checks at St. Xavier High School.
May 9, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting – Topic is Canoeing and Deadline for Blue Cards and Boards of Review- The service patrol is Legion
May 16, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is canoeing – The Service Patrol is Tiki

May 23, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Court of Honor – The Service patrol is White Lightning

May 30, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is Summer Automotive – The Service Patrol is Legion
Welcome to our New Patrol! – I’m sure we have all seen them around already making their presence be known. We now have a new patrol called the Nuclear Squirrels!  We certainly welcome the boys and the great leadership they brought with them.  All of Troop 243 looks forward to supporting them on their way to achieving Eagle rank.  They will begin to join our other patrols in the schedule as service patrols at troop meetings and Courts of Honor in June.  We also appreciate Matthew Moermond volunteering to be the Eagle Scout who will help guide this youthful band of ne scouts.

Leadership in Joe’s Absence – As most of us know, Joe will be gone much of the balance of the summer working with Habitat for Humanity so we have made accommodations to limp along without him.  All Scoutmaster conferences 1st class and below will be conducted by the patrol’s Patrol Advisor.  Tom Kennedy will perform Scoutmaster conferences for Star and Life.  He will also do a troop Eagle Scoutmaster conference if an Eagle candidate does not want to wait for Joe’s return.  While not decided with certainty yet, Tom Kennedy or one of the Patrol Advisors will run the ASM meetings.
Court of Honor – Our quarterly court of honor will be held on May 23rd.  The deadline for boards of review and to have blue cards submitted is May 9th.  Get your calls in to Mr. Groves as soon as you can if you want to be sure to get some time in front of him and his board.  You also need to get time with the Asst Scout Master or Mr. Kennedy, who will do the Scoutmaster conferences.  Scoutmaster conferences must be done prior to the Board of Review.  PLCs will continue as indicated on the calendar with June’s moved to Summer Camp
Canoe Trip – Our Annual canoe trip is coming up the weekend of May 19th.  We expect scouts to be able to use the presale income from flower sales to pay for the trip. The results of table sales is not expected to be ready in time so please do not plan to have that money available for the canoe trip.  We will be able to offer the usual canoeing with Kayaking for the more experienced scouts.  This year we will have as our guest an astronomy group who will help us explore the stars and go a long way toward earning the Astronomy merit badge.  Because of the requirements of the Canoe company we must have commitments from everyone planning to attend, during the meeting of May 9th.  

Troop Leadership Meetings – Leadership meetings will resume in May but will be a week earlier than normal due to the Memorial Day holiday.  The Patrol Leadership Council will meet on May 20th and the adult leadership meetings will be the next evening at 7:00 (Assistant Scout Master Meeting) and 8:00 (Committee Meeting).   
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YIS,

Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary













Below, Venture Crew 243 keeps our older scouts who are Eagle Scouts or are working on their Eagle project involved in scouting with higher-level adventures.  Here Matthew serves up a delicious bacon cheeseburger while Geoffrey and Chris appear to think that the picture taker is driving away business.  This is one of only 2 fundraisers for our small band of Venturers.  








Below, Nik Jansing provides service with a smile as he loads mulch into a customer’s car.





This was a solid flower sales year and will pay for many of our scouts’ activities.  A final report will be available in time for the Court of Honor.  To the left you can see that we had our usual abundance of flowers available for table sales the days of the flower sale.








